
September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12th ALD. DIST. - FILE #160515 

 INSTALL ALL-WAY STOP ON 

 WEST ORCHARD STREET AND SOUTH 12TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned traffic 

control restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the intersection has not met 

the warrants to install the requested all-way stop control at the intersection of West Orchard Street 

and South 12th Street. However, in compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14th ALD. DIST. - FILE #160515 

 INSTALL STOP SIGN ON EAST SMITH STREET 

 AT SOUTH BURRELL STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from a local resident to install the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that sight obstructions exist on 

the northeast and southeast corners of the T-intersection in the form of houses that would reduce the 

safe approach speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, in the interest 

of public safety, recommend the installation of the stop control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Khalif J. Rainey 

Alderman, 7th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 7th ALD. DIST. - FILE #160515 

 INSTALL STOP SIGN ON NORTH 50th STREET 

 AT WEST HADLEY STREET 

 

 REMOVE YIELD SIGN ON NORTH 50th STREET 

 AT WEST HADLEY STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Rainey: 

 

A review of the intersection of West Hadley Street and North 50th Street has revealed the need to 

change the present yield control to a stop control, based on crash data received from the Milwaukee 

Police Department, which indicates an increase in accidents at this intersection. 

 

We therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr.  

Alderman, 5th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 5th ALD. DIST. - FILE #160515 

 INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON WEST TOWNSEND STREET 

 AT NORTH 91ST STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bohl: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned traffic 

control restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that the accident data received 

from the Milwaukee Police Department revealed an increase in accidents that warrant the 

installation of the above-captioned control. We therefore, in the interest of public safety, 

recommend the installation of the stop control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable James A. Bohl, Jr.  

Alderman, 5th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 5th ALD. DIST. - FILE #160515 

 INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON NORTH 91ST STREET 

 AT WEST KEEFE AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Bohl: 

 

Due to the geometrics configuration of the intersection and how it relates to traffic entering the 

intersection there is a need to install a traffic control at the intersection. 

 

We therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the above- captioned 

traffic control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Cavalier Johnson 

Alderman, 2nd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 2nd ALD. DIST. - FILE #160515 

 INSTALL YIELD SIGN ON WEST DOUGLAS AVENUE 

 AT NORTH 73RD STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Johnson: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local business owner to install the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that a sight obstruction exists on 

the southwest corner of the intersection in the form of a fence that would reduce the safe approach 

speed and thereby warrant the above-captioned control. We therefore, in the interest of public safety, 

recommend the installation of the yield control. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  4th ALD. DIST.-FILE#160515 

 DESIGNATION BICYCLE LANE ON 

 EAST CHICAGO STREET FROM NORTH MILWAUKEE STREET 

 TO NORTH WATER STREET; ON EAST ERIE STREET FROM 

 NORTH YOUNG STREET TO NORTH WATER STREET; 

 AND ON NORTH JEFFERSON STREET FROM 

 EAST CLYBOURN STREET TO EAST MASON STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

In an effort to support bicycling for transportation and recreation as well as enhance bicycle safety, 

City staff recommends the installation of designated bicycle lanes on East Chicago Street from 

North Milwaukee Street to North Water Street, East Erie Street from North Young Street to North 

Water Street, and North Jefferson Street from East Clybourn Street to East Mason Street. 

 

City staff will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Milele A. Coggs 

Alderwoman, 6th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  6th ALD. DIST.-FILE#160515 

 DESIGNATION BICYCLE LANE ON NORTH 4TH STREET FROM 

 WEST Mc KINLEY AVENUE TO WEST WALNUT STREET; 

 AND ON WEST NORTH AVENUE FROM NORTH 2ND STREET 

 TO NORTH 6TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderwoman Coggs: 

 

In an effort to support bicycling for transportation and recreation as well as enhance bicycle safety, 

City staff recommends the installation of designated bicycle lanes on North 4th Street from West 

Mc Kinley Avenue to West Walnut Street and West North Avenue from North 2nd Street to North 

6th Street. 

 

City staff will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Khalif J. Rainey 

Alderman, 7th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  7th ALD. DIST.-FILE#160515 

 DESIGNATION BICYCLE LANE ON NORTH 27TH STREET 

 FROM WEST TOWNSEND STREET TO WEST GARFIELD AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Rainey: 

 

In an effort to support bicycling for transportation and recreation as well as enhance bicycle safety, 

City staff recommends the installation of designated bicycle lanes on North 27th Street from West 

Townsend Street to West Garfield Avenue. 

 

City staff will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Khalif J. Rainey 

Alderman, 7th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  7th ALD. DIST.-FILE#160515 

 DESIGNATION BICYCLE LANE ON NORTH 51ST BOULEVARD 

 FROM WEST CAPITOL DRIVE TO WEST HAMPTON AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Rainey: 

 

In an effort to support bicycling for transportation and recreation as well as enhance bicycle safety, 

City staff recommends the installation of designated bicycle lanes on North 51st Boulevard from 

West Capitol Drive to West Hampton Avenue. 

 

City staff will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Nik Kovac 

Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  3rd ALD. DIST.-FILE#160515 

 DESIGNATION BICYCLE LANE ON 

 NORTH HUMBOLDT BOULEVARD FROM 

 EAST MEINECKE STREET TO 

 NORTH COMMERCE STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

In an effort to support bicycling for transportation and recreation as well as enhance bicycle safety, 

City staff recommends the installation of designated bicycle lanes on North Humboldt Boulevard 

from East Meinecke Street to North Commerce Street. 

 

City staff will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Jose. G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  12th ALD. DIST.-FILE#160515 

 DESIGNATION BICYCLE LANE ON SOUTH 13TH STREET 

 FROM WEST FOREST HOME AVENUE 

 TO WEST GREENFIELD AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

In an effort to support bicycling for transportation and recreation as well as enhance bicycle safety, 

City staff recommends the installation of designated bicycle lanes on South 13th Street from West 

Forest Home Avenue to West Greenfield Avenue. 

 

City staff will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Jose. G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  12th ALD. DIST.-FILE#160515 

 DESIGNATION BICYCLE LANE ON SOUTH CESAR CHAVEZ DRIVE 

 FROM WEST GREENFIELD AVENUE TO 

 WEST FOREST HOME AVENUE; AND ON WEST LINCOLN AVENUE 

 FROM SOUTH 6TH STREET TO SOUTH 1ST STREET; AND ON 

 EAST WASHINGTON STREET FROM SOUTH 2ND STREET TO 

 SOUTH WATER STREET. 

 

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

In an effort to support bicycling for transportation and recreation as well as enhance bicycle safety, 

City staff recommends the installation of designated bicycle lanes on South Cesar Chavez Drive 

from West Greenfield Avenue to West Forest Home Avenue, West Lincoln Avenue from South 6th 

Street to South 1st Street, and East Washington Street from South 2nd Street to South Water Street. 

 

City staff will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 13th ALD. DIST.-FILE#160515 

 DESIGNATION BICYCLE LANE ON SOUTH HOWELL AVENUE 

 FROM EAST HOWARD AVENUE TO EAST LAYTON AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

In an effort to support bicycling for transportation and recreation as well as enhance bicycle safety, 

City staff recommends the installation of designated bicycle lanes on South Howell Avenue from 

East Howard Avenue to East Layton Avenue. 

 

City staff will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14th ALD. DIST.-FILE#160515 

 DESIGNATION BICYCLE LANE ON SOUTH KINNICKINNIC AVENUE 

 FROM EAST OKLAHOMA AVENUE TO EAST MORGAN AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In an effort to support bicycling for transportation and recreation as well as enhance bicycle safety, 

City staff recommends the installation of designated bicycle lanes on South Kinnickinnic Avenue 

from East Oklahoma Avenue to East Morgan Avenue. 

 

City staff will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 13th ALD. DIST.-FILE#160515 

 DESIGNATION BICYCLE LANE ON WEST BOLIVAR AVENUE 

 FROM SOUTH 13TH STREET TO SOUTH 27TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

In an effort to support bicycling for transportation and recreation as well as enhance bicycle safety, 

City staff recommends the installation of designated bicycle lanes on West Bolivar Avenue from 

South 13th Street to South 27th Street. 

 

City staff will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 13th ALD. DIST.-FILE#160515 

 DESIGNATION BICYCLE LANE ON WEST GRANGE AVENUE 

 FROM SOUTH HOWELL AVENUE TO SOUTH 6TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

In an effort to support bicycling for transportation and recreation as well as enhance bicycle safety, 

City staff recommends the installation of designated bicycle lanes on West Grange Avenue from 

South Howell Avenue to South 6th Street. 

 

City staff will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Honorable Russell W. Stamper, II 

Alderman, 15th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 10th & 15th ALD. DIST.-FILE#160515 

 DESIGNATION BICYCLE LANE ON WEST LLOYD AVENUE 

 FROM WEST LISBON AVENUE TO NORTH 60TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Murphy and Alderman Stamper: 

 

In an effort to support bicycling for transportation and recreation as well as enhance bicycle safety, 

City staff recommends the installation of designated bicycle lanes on West Lloyd Avenue from 

West Lisbon Avenue to North 60th Street. 

 

City staff will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Michael J. Murphy 

Alderman, 10th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Honorable Russell W. Stamper, II 

Alderman, 15th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 10th & 15th ALD. DIST.-FILE#160515 

 DESIGNATION BICYCLE LANE ON WEST LLOYD AVENUE 

 FROM WEST LISBON AVENUE TO NORTH 60TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Murphy and Alderman Stamper: 

 

In an effort to support bicycling for transportation and recreation as well as enhance bicycle safety, 

City staff recommends the installation of designated bicycle lanes on West Lloyd Avenue from 

West Lisbon Avenue to North 60th Street. 

 

City staff will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1st Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 1st ALD. DIST.-FILE#160515 

 DESIGNATION BICYCLE LANE ON WEST MILL ROAD 

 FROM NORTH 43RD STREET TO NORTH SIDNEY PLACE 

 

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

In an effort to support bicycling for transportation and recreation as well as enhance bicycle safety, 

City staff recommends the installation of designated bicycle lanes on West Mill Road from North 

43rd Street to North Sidney Place. 

 

City staff will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Russell W. Stamper, II 

Alderman, 15th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  15th ALD. DIST.-FILE#160515 

 DESIGNATION BICYCLE LANE ON WEST NORTH AVENUE 

 FROM WEST FOND DU LAC AVENUE TO NORTH 9TH STREET; 

 AND ON WEST NORTH AVENUE FROM NORTH 31ST STREET 

 TO NORTH 30TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Stamper: 

 

In an effort to support bicycling for transportation and recreation as well as enhance bicycle safety, 

City staff recommends the installation of designated bicycle lanes on West North Avenue from 

West Fond Du Lac Avenue to North 9th Street, and West North Avenue from North 31st Street to 

North 30th Street. 

 

City staff will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1st Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  1st ALD. DIST.-FILE#160515 

 DESIGNATION BICYCLE LANE ON WEST ROOSEVELT DRIVE 

 FROM NORTH 20TH STREET TO NORTH 27TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

In an effort to support bicycling for transportation and recreation as well as enhance bicycle safety, 

City staff recommends the installation of designated bicycle lanes on West Roosevelt Drive from 

North 20th Street to North 27th Street. 

 

City staff will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4th ALD. DIST.-FILE#160515 

 DESIGNATION BICYCLE LANE ON WEST CLYBOURN STREET 

 FROM NORTH 30TH STREET TO NORTH 27TH STREET; AND ON 

 EAST JUNEAU AVENUE FROM NORTH MARKET STREET TO 

 THE MILWAUKEE RIVER; AND ON WEST KILBOURN AVENUE 

 FROM NORTH PLANKINTON AVENUE TO NORTH 6TH STREET; 

 AND ON WEST WINNEBAGO STREET FROM 

 WEST JUNEAU AVENUE TO NORTH 12TH STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

In an effort to support bicycling for transportation and recreation as well as enhance bicycle safety, 

City staff recommends the installation of designated bicycle lanes on West Clybourn Street from 

North 30th Street to North 27th Street, East Juneau Avenue from North Market Street to the 

Milwaukee River, West Kilbourn Avenue from North 6th Street to North Plankinton Avenue, and 

West Winnebago Street from West Juneau Avenue to North 12th Street. 

 

City staff will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

 

Honorable Nik Kovac 

Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3rd ALD. DIST. - FILE #160515 

 INSTALL NO LEFT TURN (TRUCKS) ON 

 EAST NORTH AVENUE AT NORTH CAMBRIDGE AVENUE 

 FOR EAST BOUND TRAFFIC 

 

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

Due the geometric configuration of the intersection and traffic congestion that takes place when 

truck drivers attempt left hand turns at this location, we recommend the above captioned turn 

restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 



September 2, 2016 

  

Honorable Cavalier Johnson 

Alderman, 2nd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

  

SUBJECT:  2nd ALD. DIST. - FILE #160515 

 INSTALL STOP SIGNS ON NORTH 61ST STREET 

 AT WEST HOPE AVENUE 

  

 REMOVE YIELD SIGNS ON NORTH 61ST STREET 

 AT WEST HOPE AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Johnson: 

  

A review of the intersection of West Hope Avenue and North 61st Street has revealed the need to 

change the present yield control to a stop control, based on crash data received from the Milwaukee 

Police Department, which indicates an increase in accidents at this intersection. 

  

We therefore, in the interest of public safety, recommend the installation of the above-captioned 

traffic control. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:clm 

 

c:  Common Council 

 


